
      Elizabeth Township Park Board 

Meeting Minutes for 09/05/2024  

Revised strike out is in yellow. 

In Attendance: Rodney May, Lisa Rothermel, Tom Moyer, Steve Garman 
and Ken Fillo. 

The meeting was called to order at 7:05 p.m.       

Lisa made a motion to accept the minutes of the May meeting as written. 
Steve seconded the motion. All approved. 

 Rodney May reported that about 80 people attended the Music in the 
Park event which was relocated to the Fire Hall due to the weather. The 
Lions club’s food truck was on-site and many people used it like a drive 
thru restaurant.  Lititz Towning made a $1000 donation for the 2025 Music 
in the Park events.     David Miller associates donated $1000 for the 2025 
event. Lititz Towing is willing to donate an amount TBA for the cost of a 
band in 2025. Rodney asked if anyone had knowledge of the Hammer 
creek blues band, to see if they might be a possible band for 2025. 

Little League:  There is still no signed agreement between the league and 
the Township. There still is the issue regarding who will pay for the 
diamondtex for the fields.  

 There was a discussion about the parking issue.  It was suggested 
that we investigate some sort of barrier, bollards, cones or curb bumpers to 
prevent people from parking near the basket of hole 9 of the disc golf 
course.  

Pickleball: People were using the court at the time of the meeting. Pete 
Parsil sent a reply to the letter requesting information regarding usage. He 
did suggest that a porta- potty be kept on site for those times when the 
building is closed. The TeamReach app has 50 members who use the app 
to schedule games. 

Funding: The Township received $10,000 as a “Fee in-lieu of” dedication of 
parkland.  



Ken provided the usage data for the disc golf course. August total 204, 
YTD, 1,425. All time 7,190. 

Next meeting: November 7th, 2024. The meeting was adjourned at 7:50 p.m. 

Respectfully  Submitted by Ken Fillo. 

 

 

 
   

 

 
  
 
 

          


